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	Press Statement for immediate release (06 Mar 2009 17:55)


	Campaign welcomes Beckett's rent reduction but... 



	

	Defend Council Housing says that council tenants will welcome the Housing Ministers' announcement today. It's a small step in the right direction that government will be reducing the rent increases it assumes that councils will be making. 

But Defend Council Housing chair, Alan Walter, said "It's good to see a Minister that listens and this is a step in the right direction. But this announcement still means that government will be making a big profit from council tenants in 2009/10 and many authorities will be short of money to manage, maintain repair and improve their homes and that's just not acceptable." 

"The 'robbery' has to stop once and for all - including the scam of continuing to charge tenants to support a historic debt that should have been paid off several times over. We don't have a financial interest in the asset and they've had more than enough receipts to pay it off years ago!" 

“The government's Review of Council Housing Finance must accept that every penny of our rents is spent on the management, maintenance, repair and improvement of council homes.  This would support funding allowances to authorities at ‘level of need’". 

Note to editors: 

The CLG's press statement says that 'The changes to the guideline rent increase means tenants should see a marked drop in their proposed average rent increase for the coming year from around £4 per week to approximately just under £2.' 

Government is therefore proposing to reduce the total guideline rent for 1.84 million council tenants in England by approx £191 million in 2009/10 to around £6 billion. Allowances for Management, Maintenance and Major Repairs only amount to £4.5 billion. The 'robbery' therefore still amounts to £1.5 billion a year! 

On 25 February 200 council tenants, councillors and council officers gave evidence to the House of Commons Council Housing Group's inquiry into funding of allowances and cost of building new council housing. Read the initial report. The group is planning to issue an initial series of papers and evidence next week 

More than 80 MPs have signed Early Day Motion Council House Building (EDM 355) 

For background information on the demand for the 'Fourth Option' for council housing and who supports the campaign see www.defendcouncilhousing.org.uk 
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Use the DCH 'HRA Ready Reckoner' to see what your authority would get if government fully funded allowances. 




February Briefing 




January newspaper 



DCH Initial Submission to government's 'Review of Council Housing Finance 
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